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Tammany Yacht Club 

ELECTION RESULTS FOR THE TYC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

TYC Board election was held at the General Membership meeting on Friday Oct 15 and here’s the Board for  

2011 

 

Commodore                                        Carl Ritzmann 

Vice Commodore                                Kevin Blank 

Rear Commodore                                Tom Smith 

Treasurer                                             Larry Whited 

Secretary                                             Joe Sexton 

Past Commodore        Martin Smith 

Members at Large  Listed Alphabetically 

Rob Keister 

Mark Poole 

Sandy Stone  

  

Congratulations to the new board.  The nominating committee thanks everyone who ran for election.  All members of 

TYC appreciate your effort to assist our Club and we hope you will find another way to serve, possibly even running 

again.   

Since there were a number of ballots which could not be counted lets add a few words about procedure.   The election 

is conducted as required by the TYC by-laws and a set of instructions was displayed.  The procedure was developed to 

insure that only eligible persons voted and to make sure that the ballots were secret.  Unfortunately, ballots not 

following the requirements cannot be counted.   

 

TYC Nominating Committee 
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On October 15
th

, Tammany held its General 

Membership Meeting and Election of Officers.  

Scott Collins will report on the election of the 

new Officers and Board Members elsewhere in 

this issue of the Spyglass.  This is the first time 

the officers have been elected in October.  In 

previous years, the election was not held until 

December, which gave the incoming Board and 

Flag Officers little time to select committee 

members and set an agenda for the next year.  

Our incoming Commodore, Carl Ritzman has 

held every office on the Board except 

Commodore…Carl, it‟s your turn! 

 

Yours truly will pass to the revered status of Past 

Commodore.  Nearly all of the 2011 Officers 

and Board Members are presently on board.  I 

invite the newly elected Board Members and 

Flag Officers to attend the board meetings 

remaining this year.  The meetings are held on 

the second Monday of each month.  All Club 

members are also invited. 

 

The Club is stronger due to the addition of new 

and younger members, Juniors Program, and 

enthusiasm that hasn‟t been seen since pre-

Katrina.  The Club also advanced by having the 

help of our Club Manager, Cali Mac Neil, and 

our bookkeeper, Jean Costello. 

 

The sailors‟ faces are a little long these days 

since they can only rehash past races until the 

spring series starts – unless they start a new 

series of “Frostbite” races! 

 

Cali is once again cooking her fantastic Red 

Beans & Rice on Wednesday nights…try „em, 

you‟ll like „em!  

My last Commodore‟s letter will be next month. 

 

Martin Smith, 

Commodore 

 

 

 



 

News from TYC First Mates 

Peggy Stone 

 

 

 

 
 

FIRST MATES GENERAL MEMBERSHIP 

CHRISTMAS LUNCHEON 

And  

2011 Board of Directors Election will be held 

on Saturday, December 11, 2010 at noon. 

 

Palmettos Bayou Bar & Grill 
will be the setting for an afternoon of fun and 

friendship.  Attendance is open to all members and 

prospective members.  For those wishing to 

participate in the present exchange game, please 

bring a wrapped (no peeking) gift with a value of no 

more than $25.  This is always a lot of laughs!  

Reservations must be made by December 8, 2010.  

Details for making reservations to follow. 

     

 Help to continue the good work by joining for the 

2011 year.  Yearly dues of $25 will be collected at 

the luncheon. Please enclose your check or cash in an 

unsealed envelope with your name, member number, 

phone number and e-mail address on the outside.  

We are trying to collect this information to get an 

accurate membership roster and this would be very 

helpful and time-saving. 

 

TYC FIRST MATES GENERAL 

MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

December 11, 2010 

Board of Director’s Election 

 
In accordance with the rules and regulations set forth 

in the by-laws of the Tammany Yacht Club 

Auxiliary, this is the Official Notice of the 2010 

Nominating Committee of Candidates for the 2011 

TYC Auxiliary Board of Directors: 

 

President: Dodie Jones 

Vice President: Peggy Stone 

Secretary: Becky Black 

Treasurer: Debbie Smith 

Members-at-Large: 

Cathy Folse 

Kathy Hebert 

Susan Jobst 

Gloria Poole 

Judith Redshaw 

Kathleen Scherer 

 

                                              

Please remember that at this meeting, the President 

will entertain nominations from the floor.  If there is 

a member whom you feel would be a willing and 

able candidate for any office, we encourage you to 

place their name in nomination.  If seconded, these 

names will be added to the slate recommended by the 

Nominating Committee for a vote by the General 

Membership.  The Offices will be voted on by secret 

ballot in this order:  President, Vice-President, 

Secretary, Treasurer and Members-at-Large.  All 

members in good standing are allowed to vote. 

  

Additionally, it will be very important for the new 

officers to have support from other members by 

serving on various committees.  Please come forward 

and help them to make next year a huge success by 

joining some special committee. 

  

Please mark your calendars for this meeting!!! 

 

Respectfully submitted by Nominating Committee: 

June Collins 

Jan Pecunia 

Nancy Ritzmann 

  

 



 

Wednesday Evening Races 

Wednesday Evening Races has come to an end for 

this season.  We know how everyone enjoyed 

gathering at TYC for Burgers, but Joe Sexton and 

Mark Poole deserve a little rest.  

Cali Mac Neil our club manager will be 

prepairing her famous “Red Beans and Rice” on 

Wednesday night beginning at 6:30 at a small 

price of $6.00.  Come up meet your friends and 

enjoy the sunsets. 

           

RACING NEWS 

Kevin Blank 

 

Upcoming Races 

November 13th is TYC's Commodores Cup.  This is 

the last races in our club series and after the racing 

we will be presenting the awards for Club 

Championship.  Put it on your calendar!  

Friday Night Dinners 

Don't forget to sign up early for Friday Night 

Dinners! We've got some good ideas for different 

dinners coming up soon, so keep your eyes peeled.  

If you do make a reservation for any of our special 

events and something comes up, please make sure to 

cancel your reservation before the cutoff time for the 

event.   If you make a reservation and don't show up 

for the event, your account will be charged. 

Friday Night Dinner Menu 

For 

November  2010 

Nov  5: Lobster Dinner:  Salad,  potatos, 

corn and Birthday Cake.  $35.00 

Nov  12: Tasty Bones:  Ribs, salad, potato and 

dessert.  $15.00  

Nov 19: Steak night: Choice of Rib eye, Filet, 

Salmon or Tuna – salad, baked 

potato and dessert.   $19.00 

Nov 26: No Dinner – Club has a rental 

November Birthday’s to be Celebrated 

Friday 5, 2010 before the Friday Night Dinner 

Please show up for Birthday night if you are not 

listed below and you’re “BD” is in November – 

come get your free drink for your “BD”. 

6  Bill Pleasants 

9  Debbie Smith 

11  Becky Lyons 

12  Dave Lemaire 

13  Peggy Stone 

20  Wayne Russ 

21  Gail Price 

24  Dan Bourdreau 

27  Emilie Coulter 

30  Karen Allen 



 

October Birthday Celebrants 

On Hand 

October  1, 2010 

 

No one who‟s birthday was in October showed up to 

blow out the candles.  We still celebrated and ate the 

cake.  TYC members will not let a cake go to waste. 

 

Yes, it does say 50 

October 7
th
 was Cathy Folse 50

th
 birthday, husband 

JD Deutschmann was out-of-town for this big event.  

Some members did not want Cathy to celebrate alone 

so she got her very own cake and a few drinks.  

Cathy we hope JD makes up for his absence on this 

very special day. 

 

 

JD I did celebrate the “BIG 50” without you.  I wish 

you could have been here. 

 

 

Ladies you look so serious…. 

This is a typical Thursday evening at TYC for 

some of our ladies as they play a friendly game of 

Bridge. 

 

 

 

 



 

Member Updates 

Val Bowser -   Val is off  to Houston Nov. 1, 2010 

for follow-up tests –go girl. 

.   

Please call me (Nancy Ritzmann) with any updates 

you may have on any of our members so when can 

contact them. 504-577-3023 or email me at 

tycspyglass@gmail.com   

 

 

Editor’s Note 

Thanks everyone for their input for the SPYGLASS, 

articles and pictures.   If you have any articles or 

photos for the SPYGLASS send them to 

tycspyglass@gmail.com 

 

Editor:  Nancy Ritzmann 

 



 

 

 

 

Final Wednesday Night Races  

And 

Trophy Presentations 

TYC looks forward to seeing everyone back for the next series. 



 

 

 

 

 TYC looks forward to seeing everyone back for the next series. 

Keven Blank had really “COOL” trophies. 



 

 

 

Crusing by Water and Land 

To 

2010 Woodend Boat Festival – Madisonville 

By Peggy Stone 

 
Great minds think alike -  at least when it comes to a TYC gathering .  Many TYC members 

and families found familiar faces at the Madisonville Wooden Boat Show.  Marina del Ray 

became home base for a weekend of food, fun and boats.  Tom and Debbie Smith's 

home/trawler hosted a few gatherings , while Jan and Harold Pecunia's land yacht provided 

dry ground for sitting out and enjoying the view.  Dick and Jean Almos drove over to enjoy 

the LSU game at the Pecunia‟s outdoor theater with many other‟s that gathered around.  

Nancy and Carl Ritzmann, and Dottie and Norman David held slips in the marina, while 

Sandy and Peggy Stone, with granddaughter Gabrielle, and Ted and Joann Katsorchis were 

docked in the river slips.  Gloria and Mark Poole and Bill and Shirley  Hinkel ,with daughters 

and grandchildren, were anchored upriver, ferrying back and forth in dighnys. Dodie and 

Steve Jones launched their runabout and enjoyed running in the river.  Kevin Blank and Becky 

Black joined in the fun.   Many other TYC members met  at the Festival itself.  Carl Ritzmann 

learned to ride Nancy‟s bicycle; it beat the long walk across the bridge. 

 

Voyage to Wooden Boat Festival  

 
 

Gloria & Mark Poole   Debbie & Tom Smith            Peggy & Sandy Stone 

 

Madisonville Lighthouse     Larry Whited and Carl  Everyone is enjoying the LSU 

                            Ritzmann relax on vendor‟s bench                  game. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Steam drive wooden 

boat 

 

 
Wooden Run-a-bout 

 
Dan Bourdreau thought 

you would enjoy the 

Green Egg 

 
Wooden Boat Festival 

Sunset 

 

 

Below photos provided by June Collins from Oct 30 concert at Camp Salmen Nature Part in 

Slidell.  Ronnie Kole is an honorary member of TYC and it was delightful to see Ronnie and 

his sextet in concert and also his wife, Gardner, who looked wonderful.  Gardner is recovering 

from a devastating stroke and was in great spirits. 

 

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

A S pecial Thank You To: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A S pecial Thank You To:  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

TYC Board of Directors 

 

Commodore    Martin Smith 

Vice Commodore   Earl Savoie 

Rear Commodore   Carl Ritzmann 

Secretary    Kevin Blank 

Treasurer    Larry Whited 

Member at Large   Wayne Russ 

Member at Large   Tom Smith 

Member at Large   Sandy Stone 

Past Commodore   Jim Ilgenfritz 

 

 

TYC Committee Chairpersons 

 

Membership    Tom Smith 

Entertainment    Ann Courrege 

Finance    Carl Ritzmann 

First Mates (President)  Val Monahan 

House    Earl Savoie 

    Wayne Russ 

 

Race Committee   Kevin Blank 

GYA Offshore Council  Karl Boehm 

GYA One Design   Kevin Blank 

GYA PHRF    Mark Palermo 

Juniors & Flying Scot   Kyle Bowser 

     Kevin Blank 

Long Range Planning   Carl Ritzmann 

LPRC Reps    Kyle Bowser 

     Kenny LaNata 

Club Merchandise   Sandy Stone 

Nominating    Bill Jobst 

Cruising    Wayne Russ 

Member Photo     

Rules Committee    

SpyGlass Editor    Nancy Ritzmann 

Chaplain    Rev. Dick Almos 

Fleet Surgeon    Dr. Bobby Tassin 

 

 

 

 

 

 

- 

 

 

Tammany Yacht Club Hours 

 

Monday & Tuesday Closed 

Wednesday – Thursday  - 5pm to 10pm 

Friday – 5pm to 11pm 

Saturday 2pm to 11 pm 

Sunday – 1pm till 9pm 

 

Club hours may be extended at the 

direction of the Club Manager or the 

ranking Board Member 

 

Don‟ forget that on Thursdays (and now 

Saturdays as well), your second drink is 

free and hors d‟oeuvres are occasionally 

served.  Also, be sure to sign up for 

Friday night dinners by Thursday evening 

and cancel if you can‟t make it to avoid a 

penalty. 

 

TYC Phone:  985-649-5222 

Deadline for submission to the SpyGlass 

is the 22th of each month. 

Please send your submissions via email 

to 

spyglass@tammanyyachtclub.org 

 

SpyGlass Advertising Rates 

Business Card - $10/Month 

Quarter Page - $20/Month 

Half-Page - $40/Month 

Full Page - $80/Month 

TYC Contact Info 

Phone:  985-6495222 

Fax:  985-646-2612 

 

Email: 

comments@tammanyyachtclub.org 

Or 

tycspyglass@gmail.com 
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